
WASHINGTON STATE DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

 NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

 LAND EXCHANGE NO. 86-087302 

 

WHEN/WHERE:  

November 16, 2016   6:00 PM 

City of Castle Rock Senior Center 

222 Second Avenue SW 

Castle Rock, WA 98611 

  

This hearing is to provide information and receive testimony on a proposed land exchange 

involving lands in Cowlitz County.  The purpose of the exchange is for the State to acquire the 

bed and shores of the Cowlitz River as it flows by the City of Castle Rock. A summary of 

testimony will be presented to the Board of Natural Resources.  All written testimony must be 

received by November 30th, 2016, and addressed to the Department of Natural Resources, 

Aquatic Resources Division, ATTN: Land Exchange Number 86-087302, PO Box 47027, 

Olympia, WA 98504-7027.  For more information, call Robin Hammill at (360) 902-1082. 

 

LEGAL DESCRIPTIONS: All and/or portions thereof of the following described lands: 

 

STATE - OWNED PROPERTY: 

A portion of the abandoned bed of the Cowlitz River as shown on that Record of Survey filed on 

August 21, 1998 in Book 19 of Surveys at pages 106 and 107 located in the south half of Section 

10 and in the North half of Section 15, Township 9 North, Range 2 West, W.M., in Cowlitz 

County, Washington. 

 

CITY OF CASTLE ROCK -OWNED PROPERTY: 

A portion of the existing bed of the Cowlitz River located in the North half of Section 15, 

Township 9 North, Range 2 West, W.M., in Cowlitz County, Washington.  

 

PLEASE NOTE:  The meeting facility is barrier-free and wheelchair accessible.  Anyone who 

needs assistance or information in a different format should call (360) 902-1100 or TTY 1-800-

833-6388. 

 

 

 


